27th May 2022



Pilton Community College Chaddiford Lane Barnstaple EX311RB T: 01271 374381 E: admin@pilton.college W: piltoncollege.org.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

We've had another brilliant and busy term at Pilton.

Firstly, we want to congratulate our Year 11 students on their hard work and conduct during the exam series. We're not done yet of course but they are making us so proud and we wish them every success. Exams continue after half-term and Year 11 students are expected to continue to attend school as normal until 17th June. However, we are offering Physics revision on Wednesday 22nd June in readiness for their Physics exam on Thursday 23rd June. We strongly recommend all students attend this revision session. More details to follow.

Our Year 10 students have begun their taster sessions at Exeter College and all have demonstrated exemplary behaviour. These taster days continue next term with further visits to Exeter College, as well as Petroc. Year 10 have also been working hard to secure Work Experience placements. We're delighted that we are able to offer this to our students again this year.

Following hours of training, our Ten Tors teams both successfully completed the challenge; their dedication, commitment, and resilience paying off.

Some of our Key Stage Three students have been involved in a Community Environmental Education Therapy project and have already taken part in a beach clean and beach yoga, and tidied and created raised beds at a local allotment. Our students have been praised for their enthusiasm and team work.

Our young athletes have performed well in the North Devon schools championships with many being selected to represent North Devon in the County Championships.

We're looking forward to welcoming students back to Pilton on Monday, 6th June. Please ensure students are wearing the correct uniform of:

- Black trousers/skirt/shorts
- White shirt and tie
- Black shoes
- On PE days: blue Pilton polo shirt and hoodie with black leggings/jogging bottoms.

We are encouraging students to use lockers which allows them to store their coats and non-school tops safely until the end of school.

If you need any support to ensure your child is in the correct uniform please do not hesitate to contact admin@pilton.college . We're here to help.



We are currently reviewing our mobile phone policy at Pilton in order to make sure that the school community is using their mobile phones healthily and appropriately. Please remind your child that mobile phones should not be seen by a member of staff during the school day unless given direct permission.

We hope that you all have a restful half-term and that students return to school energised in order to partake in many of the activities that we have planned.

Yours faithfully,

Methi

Mr Graham Hill

Headteacher